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Jeffrey B. Markstrom, PE, Promoted to Civil Utilities Division Manager 
 

Flint, Michigan, Oct. 6, 2015 – ROWE Professional Services Company Senior Project 

Manager Jeffrey B. Markstrom, PE, has been promoted to the company’s Civil Utilities Division 

manager position. He is replacing Leanne H. Panduren, PE, as she transitions to the chief 

executive officer (CEO) position. Current CEO John D. Matonich, PS, will retire at the end of this 

year. 

 

Markstrom joined ROWE in 2008 with 15 years of civil engineering experience and is an 

associate (company shareholder). He earned a B.S. in civil engineering from Michigan 

Technological University and is a Williamston, Mich. resident. As Civil Utilities Division manager, 

he will oversee a staff of 24 engineers and engineering technicians who work with local 

communities to address their infrastructure needs. 

 

ROWE’s headquarters is in Flint, Mich.; additional offices are located in Lapeer, Mount 

Pleasant, Farmington Hills, Grayling, and the tri-cities area in Mich., and Myrtle Beach, SC. 

 

ROWE is a full-service professional firm specializing in civil engineering, surveying, aerial 

photography/mapping, landscape architecture, and planning. 
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